Sept. 13th, 2018 
Peru Parks and Recreation Board Meeting Minutes

Attendance: Brian Ege, Sharon Edwards, Carrie Young, Ron Mullet and Alison Paul. Also present Mayor Gabe Greer

Meeting called to order at 4:03pm by Brian Ege, second by Carrie Young

Carrie Young made the motion to accept the minutes from previous meeting as written, that motion was seconded by Alison Paul. 

Brian reported that neither Pat (Golf ) and Garry (Golf Supt. ) would not be present at meeting. Pat will send Brian his report

Park Report-Mike Bell
Mike reported that he has been busy with several projects. He has been thinning out flower beds and adding pea gravel to help control weeds, power washing pavilions, painting west city park bathrooms, keeping up with mowing, repairing golf equipment, cleaning up after storms, installing a new furnace in the shop saving city monies. Removed park bench from river from vandals, preparing for movie night on Sept. 15th, 2018. Repairing pump issues at Miami’s Fort. He will repair the bathrooms at Miami’s Fort with grant monies from the Community Foundation. Purchased a truck from the fire department. 

Old Business:
A discussion was held about the NIPSCO property that will be used in part by the new proposed all Inclusive playground.  The Mayor requested a review of the site which is south of the NIPSCO property by Patriot Engineering and Environment Inc. The report was dated Sept. 10th, 2018. There were several investigations made including the Voluntary Remediation Program (VRP) and the Indiana Department of Environment (IDEM). At this point NIPSCO does not feel nor should they be concerned but a protective barrier maybe needed. Mayor Greer shared that there may be a covenant needed concerning this matter. Perhaps the Park Board would be able to get some astro turf for the new proposed playground. The ground cover is going to be one of our biggest expenses. Even if we could get $15,000.00 or so from NIPSCO would be a big help toward our expenses. Also, NIPSCO will be required to clean up their part of the riverbank which will probably involve the DNR and possibly and engineering group on their part. 

New Business:
Previously before tonight’s meeting, board members received a copy of the agreement between the City/Parks and the Miami County Girls Softball Association. There was a problem concerning Blane Holland and the Girls Softball Assoc. regarding the use of the fields. After reading the agreement the board agreed that Blane Holland make his request to the Girls Softball Assoc. Mr. Holland was not in attendance at the meeting. President of the Girls Softball Assoc. Tommie Beattie said that they are changing the locks on the field and will be updating the Operational Agreement between them and the Parks Board/City of Peru. Brian offered to retype the operation agreement and will send to the Park Members and ask members to sign agreement. 
Kent Workman reported that everyone and everything is ready for the movie night on Sept. 15th, 2018. There will another movie night on Oct. 6th, 2018. He asked about what he should do with the monies earned from the movie nights. Brian told him to use for picture expenses. The Community Foundation donated money for the movie nights. 

The following officers were nominated and voted in for the remainder of 2018. 

President- Brian Ege    (proposed by Carrie, second by Ron)

Vice President- Carrie Young (proposed by Sharon Edwards, second by Brian Ege)

Secretary – Sharon Edwards (proposed by Carrie Young second by Brian Ege)


Meeting adjourned by Brian Ege, second by Ron Mullet   

Next meeting on Oct. 11th at 4pm 

